Minutes of the Technical Coordinating Committee (TCC) Meeting
January 21, 2015
11:00 a.m.


The January 21, 2015 TCC meeting held at the Cooperative Extension Auditorium in Barco, NC was opened and called to order by RTCC Chairman Rhett White at 11:00 a.m. 

Roll Call 
It was determined a quorum was present with the following TCC members in attendance:  Chairman Rhett White, Town of Columbia; Donna Creef, Dare County; Greg Loy, Town of Kill Devil Hills; Wes Haskett, Town of Southern Shores; Frank Heath, Perquimans County; Jerry Rhodes, Washington County; Kevin Howard, Chowan County; John Stockton Town of Kitty Hawk; Dan Porter, Camden County; Dan Scanlon, Currituck County; Bill Rich, Hyde County; Andy Garman, Town of Duck; Shelly Cox, Pasquotank County; David Clegg, Tyrrell County; Kaitlen Alcock, City of Elizabeth City; Joe Heard, Town of Duck; J.D. Melton, Town of Creswell; Natalie Rountree, Gates County; Andy Garman, Town of Duck; Beshad Norowzi, NCDOT TPB

DOT representatives present: Malcolm Fearing, Gretchen Byrum, Sterling Baker
Ferry Division representatives present: Ed Goodwin, Jed Dixon 

Guests present were: Tom Bennett, Southern Shores Mayor; Jodi Hess, Southern Shores Mayor Pro Tempore; Peter Rascoe, Southern Shores Town Manager; Cathy Davison, Executive Director, Albemarle Commission; Tom and Mary Helen Goodloe-Murphy, Coastland Times;

Agenda Approval
Chairman White announced an agenda amendment to include the following items:
· Passenger ferry resolution Approval
· Alligator River Bridge resolution Approval
· US64/US17 resolution Approval
Chairman White called for a motion to accept the amended agenda as presented. A motion to accept the amended agenda was made by Bill Rich, seconded by Donna Creef, and unanimously carried. The January 21, 2015 meeting agenda was amended to reflect the motion.	

Approval of November 12, 2014 TCC Minutes
Minutes of the November 12, 2014 TCC meeting were reviewed with a total of three changes noted. Chairman White called for a motion to accept the minutes as presented with the noted changes. A motion to adopt the minutes as presented was made by Dan Porter, seconded by Donna Creef, and unanimously carried. The November 12, 2014 minutes have been amended to reflect the motion.	

Nags Head Pedestrian Plan 
Once a local government adopts their Pedestrian Plan, it must be endorsed by the ARPO TAC. Chairman White called for a motion to approve the resolution to endorse the Nags Head Pedestrian Plan. Andy Garman made a motion to approve the resolution to endorse the Nags Head Pedestrian Plan. His motion was seconded by Joe Heard and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously.

Duck Pedestrian Plan 
Chairman White called for a motion to approve the resolution to endorse the Duck Pedestrian Plan. Joe Heard made a motion to approve the resolution to endorse the Duck Pedestrian Plan. His motion was seconded by Andy Garman and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously.

Town of Creswell Pedestrian Plan
Chairman White called for a motion to approve the resolution in support of the Town of Creswell Pedestrian Plan grant application. Jerry Rhodes made a motion to approve the resolution in support of the Town of Creswell Pedestrian Plan Grant application. His motion was seconded by Wes Haskett and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously.

Election of TCC Chairman and Co-Chair
Chairman White turned the meeting over to RTAC Chair Lloyd Griffin to begin the RTCC Chairman election. Mr. Griffin opened the floor for nominations. Jerry Rhodes moved to nominate Rhett White as Chairman. Hearing no other nominations, David Clegg closed the floor for nominations. A motion was made by Donna Creef to appoint Rhett White as Chairman. Her motion was seconded by Greg Loy and carried unanimously. Lloyd Griffin, RTAC Chair turned the meeting back over to Chairman White.
Chairman White opened the floor for RTCC Vice-Chair nominations. Andy Garman moved to nominate Dan Porter as Vice-Chairman.  Hearing no other nominations, Dan Scanlon closed the floor for nominations. A motion was made by Andy Garman to appoint Dan Porter as Vice-Chair. His motion was seconded by Joe Heard and carried unanimously.

Approval of FY 15-16 Planning Work Program (PWP)
Chairman White called for a motion to tentatively approve the draft Planning Work Program, FY 15-16. Dan Porter made a motion to tentatively approve the PWP as presented. His motion was seconded by Andy Garman and unanimously carried.  

Bonus Allocation Points
Gretchen Byrum discussed the bonus allocation points and how those points are applied to transportation projects. Ms. Byrum explained that when the Mid-Currituck bridge project was funded $100,000,000 was received as a bonus allocation due to the fact the bridge will be tolled. Because the Mid-Currituck Bridge will be incurring the toll, up to $100,000,000 in funds could be allocated to the next available project in Currituck County. The US158 from Belcross in Camden County to Barco in Currituck County is currently in the merger planning process and planning will have to cease unless the ARPO TAC decides to put local input points on the project in SPOT 4.0. Ms. Byrum said that in order to move forward with that project the ARPO would have the take action to say that US 158/Shortcut Road is the next logical project. If no action is taken the design phasing will be stopped and the project would be shelved which would put the project behind 1-2 years. Ms. Byrum stated it was up to the ARPO TAC to decide if they would like to send a letter to the Strategic prioritization of Transportation (SPOT) office stating the ARPO will allocate local input points to the US 158/Shortcut Road project in SPOT 4.0.
Chairman White called for a motion to approve sending a letter to the SPOT office stating the ARPO will allocated local input points towards the US 158/Shortcut Road project. Dan Scanlon made a motion to have a letter sent to Jerry Jennings, Division 1 Engineer, stating that the ARPO TAC will allocate local input points to the widening of US158 /Shortcut Road project in SPOT 4.0.from Currituck to Barco in Currituck County. His motion was seconded by Dan Porter and carried unanimously.

NC 12 Sand Removal
Angela Welsh reported that NCDOT Division 1 has a limited amount of maintenance money available to remove sand from over wash on NC 12. The State Department of Transportation has set aside funds for snow removal. NCDOT Division 1 Board of Transportation member, Malcolm Fearing, recommended that the ARPO request a policy change so that Division 1 will be able access the state snow removal funds for sand removal on NC 12. 
Sterling Baker reported that in 2014, the primary maintenance money for Division 1 totaled $7.8 million. Out of that budget, sand removal for the 19 mile stretch on Pea Island totaled $1.2 million. That money equaled one quarter of the primary maintenance allocation for Division 1. The rule from the Chief Engineer’s office is that Division 1 will be responsible for $250,000 for non-typical maintenance, such as snow, and they will pay the rest. NC12 is a bare pavement route and a primary route to be kept clean in a snow event. Division 1 has asked to use snow and ice money, $20-$50 million set aside per year, for sand removal. Division 1 feels that it is an unfair burden on the maintenance money to cover $250,000 in Dare County, on top of the regular maintenance money for all the counties. Division 1 has to lessen maintenance money to the other counties to supply that $250,000. 
Chairman White called for a motion to approve the recommendation to support utilizing snow removal funds for sand removal on NC 12. Greg Loy made a motion to send a letter to NCDOT Division 1 Board of Transportation member, Malcolm Fearing, requesting reconsideration of the snow removal funding so that NCDOT Division 1 can utilize snow removal money for sand removal on NC12. His motion was seconded by Donna Creef the motion carried unanimously.

Ferry Tolling 
At the March 10, 2014 meeting TAC members voted to delay action regarding ferry tolling in order to give Legislators time to seek funding sources for new and replacement ferry vessels. A letter reporting that vote was drafted and sent to Legislators in NCDOT Division 1. Due to the recent election Ms. Welsh recommended sending an updated letter to newly elected, as well as all Legislators in NCDOT Division 1.
A motion was made by Bill Rich to accept the recommendation of Ms. Welsh to send an updated letter to Legislators in NCDOT Division 1, seconded by Dan Scanlon and unanimously carried.




Dare CTP 
Chairman White called for a motion to approve the resolution to endorse the Dare County Comprehensive Transportation Plan. Greg Loy made a motion to approve the resolution to endorse the Dare County CTP. His motion was seconded by Donna Creef and unanimously carried.  

Albemarle Regional Bike Plan
Angela Welsh reported that all of the counties and municipalities in ARPO jurisdiction have adopted the Albemarle Regional Bicycle Plan. Ms. Welsh recommended approval of the resolution endorsing the Albemarle Regional Bicycle Plan.
Chairman White called for a motion to approve the resolution to endorse the Albemarle Regional Bike Plan. Jerry Rhodes made a motion to approve the resolution to endorse the Albemarle Regional Bike Plan. His motion was seconded by David Clegg and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously.

Passenger Ferry
Jed Dixon reported that the ferry division has started a feasibility study to run a passenger ferry from Hatteras Village to Ocracoke Harbor and Silver Lake. The feasibility study will look at all aspects of operation and will be completed within an eight to ten month time frame. The Hyde County Board of Commissioners as well as the Dare County Board of Commissioners has passed a resolution in support of the project. Both resolutions included language that the passenger ferries would be tolled. Donna Creef reported that the language included in the Dare County resolution is that this is a passenger ferry in addition to the vehicular ferries that are used. 
Chairman White called for a motion to approve the resolution in support of passenger ferries coming to Ocracoke. Bill Rich made a motion to endorse the concept of passenger ferries from Hatteras to Ocracoke Island and adding language from the Dare County resolution which states “…provided that the passenger ferry service be in addition to the vehicular ferry service that is now provided by the Ferry Division of the North Carolina Department of Transportation.” His motion was seconded by Donna Creef and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously.

Alligator River Bridge 
Angela Welsh reported that the Tyrrell County Board of Commissioners adopted a resolution requesting construction of a new bridge across the Alligator River. The bridge is a part of the US 64 widening project Tyrell County requested to be funded in SPOT 4.0 and the project did not score well enough for funding. The US 64 widening project is currently in the merger process for design and permitting and Division 1 Engineer, Jerry Jennings, suggests it continue through the merger process as one project so permitting is not delayed. Ms. Welsh recommended adopting a resolution supporting the Tyrrell County resolution.
Malcolm Fearing said he has requested a meeting with the project manager to discuss additional information on the delivery of the project. 
Mr. Fearing recommended delaying any action on this item until after the TPB, Tyrrell, and Dare counties meet in March in order to have complete information on the project. TCC members from both Tyrrell and Dare gave approval to delay any action until having the opportunity to meet with the project manager. Mr. Fearing recommended that the ARPO send a letter to the project manager requesting the meeting and to begin setting up meeting dates. Donna Creef volunteered to send the requested letter.

US64/US17 
Angela Welsh reported that during the summer of 2014, Representative G. K. Butterfield sponsored H.R. 4829 which would designate the US64/US17 corridor from Raleigh to Hampton Roads as a future interstate of the national Highway system. Senator Hagan introduced similar legislation with S. 2720. These bills would guarantee that the US64/US17corridor between Raleigh and Hampton Roads is built to interstate standards. Both bills were sent to sub-committees and have not had any forward movement since last summer. Ms. Welsh recommended adopting a resolution supporting a future interstate designation for US64 and US17 between Raleigh and Hampton Roads.
Chairman White called for a motion to approve the resolution as recommended. Jerry Rhodes made a motion to adopt a resolution in support of a future interstate designation for US64/US17 between Raleigh and Hampton Roads. His motion was seconded by Frank Heath and the motion carried unanimously.

Public Comments
Chairman White opened the floor for public comments and there being no comments closed the floor.

With no further business to discuss, Chairman White adjourned the meeting.

Presentations 

NCDOT Transportation Planning Branch Report
Beshad Norowzi gave a brief update on Comprehensive Transportation Plans (CTP) work in the ARPO region.

Division 1 Report
Gretchen Byrum gave a presentation regarding the December 15, 2014 public meeting held, by the NCDOT, in Currituck County to discuss possible solutions to the traffic problems on US 158 and Highway 12. 

Ms. Byrum announced that NCDOT will host a public informational and comment meeting regarding the draft STIP for Division 1 and Division 4 on March 17, 2015 in Williamston, NC. The purpose of the workshop is for participants to comment on the projects slated for funding in SPOT 3.0.

ARPO Director Report
 Angela Welsh reported that the SPOT 4.0 workgroup decided not to include evacuation as criteria for SPOT 4.0 as more information was needed for a determination. Ms. Welsh drafted a presentation and forwarded it to the work group and evacuation, as a criteria in SPOT 4.0, will be re-considered at the February 2, 2015 workgroup meeting.

Angela Welsh reported that Cathy Scott, Executive Director of the Halifax County Economic Development Commission, would like to start a US158 Association which would function similarly to the US 17 Association. The purpose of the association is to lobby for US158 projects to be funded.  Ms. Welsh stated she is attending the meetings for informational purposes only and has not spoken for each individual county or the ARPO as a whole as to if we will join the Association.



Minutes of the Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) Meeting
January 21, 2015
1:00 p.m.
Call to Order
The January 21, 2015 TAC meeting held at the Cooperative Extension Auditorium in Barco, NC was opened and called to order by TAC Chairman Lloyd Griffin at 1:00 p.m.

Roll Call
It was determined a quorum was present with the following TAC members in attendance: Chairman Lloyd Griffin, Pasquotank County; Jeff Smith, Chowan County; Currituck County; Larry Lawhon, Town of Southern Shores; John Ratzeberger, Town of Nags Head; Leroy Spivey, Tyrrell County; Jack Shea, Dare County; Benjamin Simmons, Hyde County; W.J. White, Town of Creswell; Edward Muzzulin, Perquimans County; Michael McLain, Camden County; Gary Perry, Town of Kitty Hawk; Bill Sexton, Town of Hertford; Malcom Fearing, Board of Transportation.
Tom White, Camden County Commissioner

Agenda Approval
Chairman Griffin called for an agenda amendment in the form of a consent agenda to include the following items:

Consent Agenda
· Nags Head Pedestrian Plan Endorsement Approval
· Duck Comprehensive Pedestrian Plan Endorsement Approval
· Town of Creswell Pedestrian Plan Grant Endorsement Approval
· Dare CTP Endorsement Approval
· Albemarle Regional Bike Plan Endorsement Approval
· NC 12 Sand Removal Endorsement Approval
· Bonus Allocation Points Approval
· Planning Work Plan Approval

Chairman White called for a motion to accept the amended agenda as presented. Edward Muzzulin made a motion to approve the consent agenda as presented. The motion was seconded by Jack Shea and unanimously carried. The January 21, 2015 meeting agenda was amended to reflect the motion.

Election of TAC Chairman and Co-Chair
Chairman Griffin turned the meeting over to TCC Chair Rhett White to begin the TAC Chairman election. Mr. Griffin opened the floor for nominations. Jack Shea moved to nominate Lloyd Griffin as Chairman. Hearing no other nominations, Edward Muzzulin closed the floor for nominations. A motion was made by Jack Shea to appoint Lloyd Griffin as Chairman. His motion was seconded by Bill Sexton and carried unanimously. Rhett White, RTCC Chair turned the meeting back over to Chairman Griffin.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Chairman Griffin opened the floor for TAC Vice-Chair nominations. Michael McLain moved to nominate Leroy Spivey as Vice-Chairman.  Hearing no other nominations, Jeff Smith closed the floor for nominations. A motion was made by to appoint Leroy Spivey as Vice-Chair. His motion was seconded by Jeff Smith and carried unanimously.

Ferry Tolling 
At the March 10, 2014 meeting TAC members voted to delay action regarding ferry tolling in order to give Legislators time to seek funding sources for new and replacement ferry vessels. A letter reporting that vote was drafted and sent to Legislators in NCDOT Division 1. Due to the recent election Ms. Welsh recommended sending an updated letter to newly elected, as well as all Legislators in NCDOT Division 1.
The TCC recommended the TAC approve the recommendation of Ms. Welsh. A motion was made by Jeff Smith to accept the recommendation of Ms. Welsh to send an updated letter to Legislators in NCDOT Division 1, seconded by Jack Shea and unanimously carried.

Passenger Ferry
The RTCC recommended the TAC approve a resolution in support of passenger ferries coming to Ocracoke. Jack Shea made a motion to endorse the concept of passenger ferries from Hatteras to Ocracoke Island with additions made by the TCC. His motion was seconded by Benjamin Simmons and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously.

Alligator River Bridge 
Malcom Fearing reported that the TCC recommended delaying any action on this item until after the project engineer, Tyrrell, and Dare counties meet in March 2015. 

US64/US17 
The TCC recommended the TAC approve a resolution in support of a future interstate designation for US64 and US17 between Raleigh and Hampton Roads. Jack Shea made a motion to approve the resolution as recommended by the TCC. His motion was seconded by Leroy Spivey and with no discussion, the motion carried unanimously.

Other Business
It was determined that the April 22, 2015 RPO meeting will be held in Dare County, hosted by Donna Creef. 
Adjournment
There being no further business to conduct, Chairman Griffin declared the meeting adjourned at 2:00 p.m.
